
 Town of Dudley 
Board of Selectmen, Highway and Cemetery Commissioners
Monday, April 8, 2024 @ 6:30pm
Dudley Municipal Complex
71 West Main Street, Dudley, MA  01571

Room 321A

Approved 4/22/2024

Some matters have been taken out of agenda order but were typed up in agenda order for ease of locating information when necessary.
a. Open Public Meeting, Call to Order, Pledge of Allegiance:

The meeting was called to order at 6:35pm. The Chairman stated that this meeting is being recorded. 
In attendance were the Honorable Kerry Cyganiewicz, the Honorable John Marsi, the Honorable Mark Landry and the Honorable Steven Sullivan.   Also present were Jonathan Ruda, Town Administrator and Michelle Jervis, Assistant Town Administrator.  The Honorable Jason Johnson was absent.
b. New Business:
Playground Presentation – Mike Radner, Radner Design Associates – Kerry Cyganiewicz opened the meeting by thanking everyone for their donations, along with the Dudley Women’s Club, helping achieve enough funds to pay for the study and rehab of the Fux Zone Playground.  Mike Radner and his associate, Holly, opened the presentation with a slideshow of what we are planning on for the playground, the area and the different playground equipment that the children could pick out for their playground.  As he stated there is all different kinds of play and he encouraged the children to participate and ask questions.  There was a great turnout, and we appreciate everyone for participating. Mr. Radner will take all the suggestions and create a playground for Dudley everyone will enjoy. 
c. Town Administrator’s Report:   
  Mr. Ruda informed members that the FAA met on March 25, 2024 with the initial discussion on the DCRSD budget.  The FAA recommended accepting a budget of $1,213,166, taking out the amount for transportation in the amount of $257,892. The school’s budget gets the numbers from the Governor’s budget and members believe that the transportation number will increase.  Cathleen Carmignani, Chairman of the DCRSD School Committee stated that the Superintendent’s budget had a level service budget and the reduction budget eliminated late buses and foreign language in the middle school.  The Committee will be changing their numbers if the state gives them additional funding.  The Governor’s budget comes out Wednesday and she wants to work with the town.  She stated that right now the central office is drowning.  The school really needs to reinstate the Assistant Superintendent position, who provides grants for the school and other important roles.  Kerry Cyganiewicz asked her suggestion on what is needed more, late buses and foreign language or Assistant Superintendent?  Ms. Carmignani stated that in her opinion the reinstatement of the Assistant Superintendent position is more important.  Regarding the FAA recommended school budget, Steven Sullivan motioned to accept the Town Administrator and the FAA recommended amount of $1,213,166 as the increase assessment and to start with that number for the budgetary presentation.  Mark Landry seconded.  Unanimous 4-0.  
John Marsi motioned to call a joint meeting with the Board of Selectmen and FAA on Thursday, April 11, 2024 @ 6:30pm and to invite the Superintendent and School Committee members.  Mark Landry seconded.  Unanimous 4-0.

d.  Departmental Communications:  
e. Adjournment
John Marsi motioned to adjourn at 8:05pm.  

Respectfully submitted, 

Michelle Jervis

Assistant Town Administrator

Cc:  documents discussed or/and voted on:

                           Playground Presentation
                           TA Report
[Signature Page to Vote of the Board of Selectmen]


